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 Sunday in Ordinary Time 

July 28, 2019

Mass Intentions 
Monday, July 29 

Ex 32:15-24, 30-34/Ps 106:19-20, 21-22, 23 [1a]/ 

Jn 11:19-27 or Lk 10:38-42 

 8:00 AM Mass – Richard Orr + 

Tuesday, July 30 

Ex 33:7-11; 34:5b-9, 28/Ps 103:6-7, 8-9,  

10-11, 12-13 [8a]/Mt 13:36-43 

  8:00 AM Mass – Larry Schiesl (anniv) +  

Wednesday, July 31 

Ex 34:29-35/Ps 99:5, 6, 7, 9 [cf. 9c]/Mt 13:44-46 

  6:00 PM Mass – Brother Denis Sutter + 

Thursday, August 1 

Ex 40:16-21, 34-38/Ps 84:3, 4, 5-6a and 8a, 11 [2]/ 

Mt 13:47-53 

   8:00 AM Mass – Helen and Arthur Roseler + 

Friday, August 2 

Lv 23:1, 4-11, 15-16, 27, 34b-37/Ps 81:3-4, 5-6, 10-11ab 

[2a]/Mt 13:54-58 

   8:00 AM Mass – Gertrude and Doyle Norris + 

Saturday, August 3 

Lv 25:1, 8-17/Ps 67:2-3, 5, 7-8 [4]/Mt 14:1-12 

           8:00 AM Mass – T.W. O’Meara and Family + 

           4:00 PM Mass – John Smith + 

Sunday, August 4 

Eccl 1:2; 2:21-23/Ps 90:3-4, 5-6, 12-13, 14, 17 [1]/Col 3:1-5, 

9-11/Lk 12:13-21 

           8:30 AM Mass – James Hurst + 

      11:30 AM Mass –People of the Parish 

 

Please note: On Thurs., August 1 until Mass time on Sat., 

August 3, the following parking lots will be closed so these 

areas can be sealed and restriped: between the church and 

rectory, between the church and the ECC (including 

ramp), upper level teacher and handicap parking lot 

behind Church,  between School and ECC, and in front of 

the gym. The ECC area will be done first so parents can drop 

off and pick up their children. Thanks for your cooperation. 

 

Please sign up for Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament on 

Wednesdays, 8 AM-6 PM (or a little before as Mass begins at 

6 at http://signup.com/go/vaVQXnM for any hours you 

would like. You also may contact Amy Roetto, 816-787-0235. 

 

Seminarians Jared Samson and Ben Armentrout will be 

conducting a Mandatory Refresher Training for those who 

currently are Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion. 

Please attend one of these 45 minute (or less) sessions:  

Thursday, August 1 at 7:00 PM; Saturday, August 3 at 5:15 

PM (after 4:00 PM Mass), or Sunday, August 4, after the 

8:30 AM Mass. All sessions will be held in church. If you 

have questions, please contact Seminarian Jared Samson at 

jsamson@cathedralsj.org.  

                            This Coming Week 
Monday, July 29 
 Ruggle Hall Closed 

9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry – Rectory Basement  

6:30 PM  EDC Steering Committee-Msgr. Dierkes Rm 

Tuesday, July30 

 Ruggle Hall Closed 

Wednesday, July 31 

 Ruggle Hall Closed 

9:00 AM-12:00 PM Sewing & Craft Group–Rectory Basement 

9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry – Rectory Basement 

Thursday, August 1 

 Ruggle Hall and Gym Closed 

 Some campus parking lots sealed and striped 

7:30 AM-3:30 PM School Office Reopens 

7:00-7:30 PM EMHC Refresher Training - Church 

Friday, August 2 
 Ruggle Hall and Gym Closed 

Some campus parking lots sealed and striped 

9:00 AM St. Gianna EDC Project Mtg-Msgr. Rm 

9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry – Rectory Basement 

Saturday, August 3 
2:30 PM  Confessions 

3:30 PM  Rosary 

4:00 PM  Mass 

5:15 PM  EMHC Refresher Training - Church 

Sunday, August 4 
8:00 AM Rosary and Confessions 

8:30 AM Mass 

After Mass EMHC Refresher Training - Church 

11:00 AM Confessions 

11:30 AM Mass  

   

Prayers and Sympathy to the family and friends of Timothy 

Miner.  Timothy is the brother of David Gillaspie. 

 

Ruggle Hall will be closed Monday, July 29 through 

Sunday, August 4 so that the floors can be deep cleaned and 

waxed.  Therefore, we will not be able to have “Coffee and 

Donuts” after the 8:30 AM Mass on August 4. 

 

Please note: Our gym will be closed Thursday and Friday, 

August 1-2, so that new lights can be installed. 

 

Catholic Charities is hosting a luncheon featuring Lamar 

Hunt, Jr. as their speaker at Missouri Western Fulkerson 

Center on Thurs., August 1, 11:30 AM-1:00 PM.  Come 

enjoy Mr. Hunt’s perspective on family, community, and faith.  

All proceeds will help support Catholic Charities programs 

including their employment services where they help prepare 

men and women to find, secure, and keep a job. Tickets $50.  

Purchase tickets at https://www.catholiccharities-kcsj.org or 

text SJMO2019 to 41444, or contact Nancy Butters at 

nbutters@ccharities.com or 816-659-8266. 

 

Seminarians Jared Samson and Ben Armentrout will be 

presenting a mission on the Eucharist beginning Wednesday, 

August 7 and continuing on August 8, both nights 7:00-7:30 

PM. All parishioners are invited to attend. If you have 

questions, please contact Seminarian Jared Samson at 

jsamson@cathedralsj.org. 

WEEKLY OFFERTORY INCOME 

Monthly Budget Goal $76,166 (included $4000 for reserve) 

   Offertory Aged, Sick & Poor 

Week 1 $11,535.30  $    799.00 

Week 2  $  7,668.66  $    115.00 

Week 3 $  9,194.75  $     15.00 

Total $28,398.71 $    929.00 
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Lord, on the day I called for help, you answered me. (Ps 138) 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All new parish, school, and ECC families are invited to our 

annual Welcome Dinner BBQ on Thurs., August 8, 5:00-

7:00 PM in the outdoor classroom. Meet new families, learn 

about our parish, ECC, and school, shop school Spirit Wear, 

and have your questions answered.  Email our Principal 

Rebecca Evans at revans@cathedralsj.org if have questions 

 

The Catholic young adult group for St. Joseph, Coram Deo, is 

meeting on Friday August 2, for First Fridays!  Meet at the 

Mir House of Prayer at 6:10 PM for Adoration and 

Reconciliation, followed by Mass at 7:00 PM.  Please eat 

beforehand.    All young adults ages 22-35 are invited to 

attend. Questions? Contact Ally Goetz at agoetz@olog.org. 

 

CHECK THIS OUT. . . The Good News of Cathedral  

 Congratulations to our former Cathedral Athletic Director, 

Coach, & PE teacher, Lindee Corkins, who married Ryan 

Horn in Colorado on July 20! 
 Congratulations to Jennifer Kempf McLaughlin, 

Cathedral Class of 01 & LB Class of 05, and John 

McLaughlin, LB Class of 99, on the birth of their 

daughter, Emilia "Mia" Marie McLaughlin on July 23!  

 

Our School and ECC News 
 The School Office will reopen on August 1. It will be 

opened Monday-Friday, 7:30 AM-3:30 PM. 

 Our school uniform exchange will be held on Aug. 8-12. 

 The School Ice Cream Social and Final Registration will 

be on Sunday, August 11, 12:30-2:00 PM. 

 The first day of school will be Thursday, August 15.  

Since this is a Holy Day of Obligation, we will have our 

first All School Mass that morning at 8:00 AM. 

 The School is having sign-ups for Grade 3-8 students who 

would like to participate in Cross Country, Volleyball, 

Basketball, or Track & Field for the 2019-2020 school year.  

Parents also are needed to volunteer as coaches.  

Questions? Contact tschoeneck@cathedralsj.org. 

 Join us for the first Early Childhood and Development 

Center St. Gianna Beretta Molla Golf 4-Person Golf 

Scramble Tournament on Sat., Sept. 28, at Fairview 

Golf Course. Shotgun start is at 8:30 AM. If you are 

planning on playing, want to become a sponsor, or have a 

few items to donate for the goodie bags, please email Ryan 

Lawson at Ryan.Lawson@goproserv.com. Cost is $80 

per player or $320 per team.  Send registration form 

(including shirt size) with payment by August 16 to Ryan 

Lawson, 2201 Ashland Ave., St. Joseph, MO 64506. 

Make checks payable to Cathedral ECC. All profits will 

benefit the new EDC Center. 

 

St. Patrick Fiesta begins on Fri., Aug. 2 at 5:00 PM, with 

Mexican food, live and silent auction, music and dancing by 

the Cortez Brothers at the Knights of Columbus Hall, 4520 

Mitchell Ave. Enjoy festivities on Sat., August 3, 5:00-11:00 

PM, on the St. Patrick Church grounds. There will be 

Mexican food, vendors, entertainment for the kids, variety 

show at 7:00 PM, and live music beginning at 8:00 PM. 

 

Are you divorced? What the Church teaches about divorce is 

very misunderstood. The 16 session weekly series, “Journey 

of Hope”, offers clarification about church teaching, and 

brings real help and guidance for Catholics who are going 

through intense pain, sorrow, suffering and life adjustment. 

The “Journey of Hope” begins at Our Lady of Guadalupe 

Parish on August 27 (men’s group) and August 28 (women’s 

group), 6:30 PM. $40 registration. Call Kathy at OLOG, 232-

2847, for more information and/or to sign up. 

 

Seven Dolors is hosting a Picnic Reunion on August 17, 

beginning at 5:00 PM.  There will be hamburgers, hot dogs, 

baked beans, chips, and homemade desserts. $10/adult, $5 for 

child (5 and under).  There will be bingo, other games, silent 

auction, country store and wine tasting.  Everyone is invited. 

Stewardship Makes a Difference . . . A big thank 

you to Lilly and Lisa Yost for helping at Cathedral's Food 

Pantry ALL summer. You were a blessing. 

 

Message from Seminarian Ben Armentrout  . . . 

Dear Parishioners of the St. Joseph Cathedral,  

It is hard to believe, but the summer is nearing an end and 

before we know it the school year will be starting up again!  

Jared and I will be returning to Kenrick in St. Louis in a 

few weeks and the school here will be in full swing.  Last 

week during the Vacation Bible School, one of the topics 

covered was the Sabbath day. The Sabbath Day was 

important because it taught the Israelites to trust in the 

Lord’s providence and to keep a day of rest.  A few years 

ago a number of seminarians and I went to a restaurant for 

dinner.  As we were waiting to be called for our table, I 

overheard a conversation of some college students passing 

by.  “What are we supposed to do all day, sit around in our 

pajamas and lay in bed?!”  There couldn’t be a worse 

misinterpretation of our Lord’s command.  Keeping the 

Sabbath Holy is not about being idle and slothful.  In fact, 

this is what led to David’s great sin.  Instead of making 

war with other nations, as I suppose kings would want to 

do in the summertime, he was sitting around idle.  This 

idleness led him to covet what was not his own, and thus 

he sinned in the eyes of the Lord.  There is an idiom- 

Virtue stands in the middle. On each side of every virtuous 

action is two vices.  On each side of Leisure—which is true 

rest--stands the vices of idleness (i.e. acedia) and over-

activism.  As these summer months come to a close 

perhaps it would be good to consider whether we take any 

time for leisure? Perhaps we could take a few minutes each 

day to read a little from our Bible or a spiritual book and 

ponder whatever may stand out.  The whole purpose of 

leisure is to lead us into communion with our Creator who 

we are to love with our entire heart, mind, and soul.  This 

is why we come to Church every Sunday, to come and rest 

with our Lord.  It also perfects our communion with our 

families, friends, and co-workers.  It is my hope that every 

family is able to take a little extra time on Sundays for 

healthy activities such as family meals, games, 

conversation, and even prayer.  In taking a little time for 

leisure on Sundays, I hope we will be able to see the 

dignity of our work throughout the week and come to love 

our heavenly Father more and more! . . .   Ben Armentrout 
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